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Board Minutes

January 23, 2023
Alison Provost, President





Stacy Judice, Vice President

Stephen Schmidt, Member





James Evans III, Member

Sue Patrick, Member






Ann Junca, Member
Anna Perry, Member

Call to Order by Mrs. Provost    Roll Call: Present: Alison Provost, Stacy Judice, Sue Patrick and Stephen Schmidt.  Absent: Ann Junca, James Evans, III, and Anna Perry
Mr. Judice motioned with a second by Mrs. Patrick to dispense with the reading and approve the December 19, 2022 minutes, with entire board approval.
Mrs. Decuir informed the board that the school had received a $19,000 allocation for board governance to cover training for board members.
Mrs. Decuir informed the board that the student intent forms had a high percentage of students returning for the 2023 - 2024 school year.
Mrs. Decuir asked the board approval to release faculty intent forms for the 2023 – 2024 school year.  Mrs. Patrick motioned with a second by Mr. Schmidt to allow Mrs. Decuir to send out faculty intent to return forms, with no objections.

Mrs. Decuir informed the board that the elementary campus needed to cameras and the installation was scheduled for Mardi Gras break to prevent any interruptions in the classrooms during instruction time.  Mrs. Decuir informed the board that she would present the board with contract renewal for Director and C. F. O. at the March meeting.  Mrs. Decuir also informed the board that the basketball season was over and there were zero incidents at our sporting events and that St. Mary Parish has updated the safety policy for their sporting events.  Mrs. Decuir also invited board members to the upcoming Literacy Night we had planned for Pre-K to 6th grade students and parents.
Mrs. Segura presented the 2nd Quarterly Financials for review and approval.  After a short discussion, Mr. Judice motioned with a second by Mrs. Patrick to approve the presented financials, with entire no objections. 

The next meeting is scheduled for February 27, 2023 in the Middle School Library. 
Mr. Schmidt motioned with a second by Mrs. Patrick to adjourn, with entire board approval.

